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I am hugely delighted to be asked to lead Fairlands Middle School on a permanent basis. Thank you to the many of you 
that have passed your congratulations and best wishes onto me. Please be assured that I will work tirelessly to ensure 
that our fabulous school continues to build upon our existing strengths, as well as fine tune those things that we could do 
better.  
 

Can I also take this opportunity to thank you for your         
patience and understanding over the last few weeks as we 
faced the "Beast from the East". Taking the decision to 
close the school was one of the most difficult that I have 
ever faced, yet I sit here writing this piece having had to 
make that decision once again. The safety of our pupils and 
staff is always paramount to any decision that is made, and 
your continued support for those decisions further      
strengthens our partnership. 
 

I hope that you take the time to enjoy some of the highlights 
that have taken place over the last few weeks included in 
this newsletter. I am always in awe of the wonderful things 
that our pupils and staff achieve together, either through a 
whole school enrichment activity such as our recent Sci-
ence day, or the recent Walking Talking Mocks for year 6 
pupils where we try to prepare and reassure them for the 
end of Key Stage tests. If you have yet to see the report 
from our BBC School Report team, please head over to our 
website for a look! 
Have an enjoyable and restful Easter break. I hope that the Sun and some warmer weather joins us next term! 
Stefan McHale  

A budding legal team of Year 8 pupils entered the Mock Trial Competition this term and dedicated many lunchtimes and 
afterschool sessions to scrupulously prepare their roles, speeches and questioning techniques. Our four witnesses had 
to ensure they gave an accurate account of their role in the ónight in questionô and not stray from the facts outlined in 
their statements. The defence and prosecution lawyers carefully posed questions to the witnesses to compose the most 
convincing case. Our legal advisor liaised between the court and magistrates and provided a succinct summary of       
proceedings at the end of the trial. The role of our magistrates was to listen to all the evidence laid out in court and come 
to an impartial decision about the charge. Our usher authoritatively kept order in the courtroom and ensured everyone    
followed the correct proceedings.  
 

The team from Fairlands took part in the local heats at Chippenham Magistratesô Court in March and made such        
convincing cases that they are through to the Regional Heats in May. We look forward to receiving the next case details 
in April and seeing the team in action again next term.  
Felicity Grant, Kathy Trinel and Kate Persaud 

Mock Trial Success  

Safeguarding is Everyoneôs Responsibility 

If any parents/carers have a safeguarding concern, please phone Helen Heffernan, Designated Safeguarding 

Lead or Victoria Daintree, Designated Safeguarding Deputy on 01934 743186. Alternatively, when school is 

closed please call Somerset Direct on 0300 123 2224 or email childrens@somerset.gov.uk. 

A small group of Year 7 boys visited the sea dragon exhibition in Street hosted by 
the Alfred Gillett Trust. They saw a fascinating collection of 200 million year old       
ichthyosaurs fossils which were discovered in Street.  
 

The collection contains over 200 fossils ranging in size from the largest              
ichthyosaurs to the tiniest of molluscs, one of which, featured in David                
Attenboroughôs television programme shown in December. The boys were also 
able to take part in a craft and design workshop where they designed and made 
silhouette puppets. 
Rob Cooling, Head of Year 7 

 

Sea Dragons of Street 
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This half term has been really busy for the science department. 
Thursday 8 March was science enrichment day. All pupils spent 
the day carrying out practical science as part of  British Science 
Week. The theme for this year was ñExploration and Discoveryò. 
Investigations carried out by the pupils included panning for gold, 
forensic science and attempting to find out whether a shark 
would find you faster in warm water or cold    water.  
 

The following week, pupils were involved in two science         
festivals. On Wednesday 14 March, fifteen pupils attended the 
óBig Bang Liveô science exhibition in Birmingham. These pupils 
were the winners of the science department poster competition 
earlier in the year. They had to produce a poster explaining how 
science could solve a global problem, such as plastic in the 
oceans or climate change. At the exhibition, pupils had an       
opportunity to try, amongst other things, DNA analysis, key hole 
surgery and solving flooding with Lego.  
 

Later in the week on Friday 15 March, six Year 8 pupils attended 
the Bath Taps science festival at Bath University. These pupils had prepared a lesson all about DNA and inheritance 
which they taught to visiting Year 5 and Year 6 pupils from schools across the Bath area. They did amazingly well and 
were kept busy all day with questions.  
 

We are already looking forward to British science week 2019! 
John Virgin, Curriculum Leader for Science 

Science 

 

Year 5 worked extremely hard in their drama lessons to rehearse 'Splash' and 'What a Knight'.  Putting on this play was 
no mean feat, as all of the children had lines to learn and, for some children, it was a huge achievement to speak on 
stage. The music and drama departments strongly believe that if a child wants to have a go on stage, singing or taking 
part in a dance, then they should, no matter what their abilities are. As a result, we have watched the children's        
confidence grow.  
 

We could not have put on this play without the help of the many 
Year 8 pupils who gave up their lunchtimes to choreograph and 
teach the dances, as well as being fantastic backstage         
managers and behind the scenes helpers on the nights of the 
performances. 
 

This year was a particularly interesting year, as we had fire 
alarms at the start of the dress rehearsal and a postponed show 
due to the snow! These hiccups didn't hinder their performances 
at all and a huge well done to those who had to suddenly step 
into different parts due to the rearranged show. 
 

Although hard work, it was great fun and the Year 5 pupils     
thoroughly deserved the huge rounds of applause that they    
received on both evenings. They were all stars!   
Lucy Heard, Year 5 Teacher 

Year 5 Plays  

BBC School Report  

It is that time again! Fairlands Middle School is taking part in the BBC News School Report project 2018. This year's 
focus is FAKE NEWS.  In preparation for the team's 2018 report, they have painstakingly completed lots of community 
research, enjoyed a specialised BBC News workshop with Andy Corp and even held an assembly for the Year 5 and 
Year 6 pupils.  
 

Alongside this project, the team has been researching 
and interviewing staff who have had experiences of       
tectonic activity. These interviews were used as part of 
the Year 8 Restless Earth topic.  
 

Be sure to watch the coverage of the Fairlands team        
participate in BBC News School Report on 16 March 
which is available from both the BBC and Fairlands' 
websites.  
Imogen Brewster, Humanities Teacher 
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